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Kia ora koutou  

Ngā mihi nui - Thank you to our amazing volunteers and participants  

Thanks to all those who contribute to this newsletter – through articles or photos 
plus all those who deliver the copies each month. 

Free school holiday activities in the community 



    

Congratulations to Toni Orchard for her Volunteer  

Recognition Award from Volunteer Canterbury 

Ka pai tō mahi Toni.

Shirley Fruit & Vege Co-Op 


